Programs of the monthly meeting have ranged
from the report by one of our members on her recent trip
to Israel, to a talk and discussion on job prospects
for Jews led by the counselor of the Jewish Vocational
Service in Cincinnati.

A camp weekend for Hillelites is one of our
newer brainstorms. Our first one was held at Camp
Livingston, 15 miles from Cincinnati, in early June,
1949, just after final exams. For a couple of days,
we relaxed in the sun, got to know each other better,
engaged in various games, discussed Hillel plans for the
next year, and awarded our Sam Isralsky Memorial key for
outstanding service in Hillel for 1948-49.

Hillel is a member of the UC Student Religious
Council, which coordinates the activities of 11 student
religious organizations and stimulates religious aware-
Ness on campus. We send two representatives to the
Council.

On numerous occasions we in Hillel appear
before Cincinnati B'nai B'rith and Temple groups in
programs of light entertainment or serious discussions
of Jewish problems.

A big autumn dance open free to all members
and their dates is one of the red letter affairs of our
social calendar.

Future plans include Hillel nights in various
synagogues and Temples in which students will take over
the services; study and discussion groups on current
Jewish problems, Jewish music and dance, and Hebrew; a
local radio program to be planned and produced by
members; a glee club led by a distinguished outside
expert; and affairs in cooperation with IZFA.

Sale of special cut rate tickets to the Jewish
Center Forum Lecture Series is a service offered by
Hillel in cooperation with the Center.



